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 PLEASE REMEMBER THAT THIS NEWSLETTER IS THE 
MAIN SOURCE OF ALL THE INFORMATION YOU NEED. 
ALTHOUGH WE WILL SOMETIMES SEND LETTERS FOR 
SPECIFIC REASONS, MOST OF THE INFORMATION YOU 

NEED IS HERE!

PLEASE CHECK IN EACH WEEK - YOU CAN ALSO FIND 
NEWSLETTERS ON THE SCHOOL WEBSITE. Summer Show 
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Wednesday      14th June      Y6 Swimming

Tuesday            20th June     Y1 and Y2 Cinema trip

Wednesday       21st June      Y6 Swimming

Wednesday       28th June      Y6 Swimming

Thursday    29th June  Summer show - The Deco   

Tuesday              4th July        Sports day

Wednesday         5th July       Y6 Swimming

Wednesday         5th July        Sports day

Thursday             6th July       Sports day

Tuesday            11th July        Reserve Sports day

Wednesday      12th July        Y6 Swimming

Wednesday      12th July        Reserve Sports day

Thursday           13th July       Reserve Sports day

Wednesday       19th July       Y6 Swimming

Y6 Assembly will take place later in the year

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Tuesday           23rd May       YR5 Holdenby House

Wednesday      24th May      Poplar Group 2 Swimming

Wednesday      24th May    KS2 Cross Country Woodford
                                  Halse 15.15-17.45, invite only

Thursday         25th May      Whole Class Photos & Y6             
                                                 Individual photos 

Friday               26th May        3.15pm Term 5 Ends 

Monday              5th June      School opens to pupils
                                                   08.40am 

Monday              5th June      Y6 Isle of Wight Departure

Wednesday        7th June      Y6 Swimming

Friday                  9th June      Y6 Returns from IOW 



Attendance Matters
EYFS & KS1 % 

Attendance 
KS2 % 

Attendance

Ash 100% Willow 95.8%

Fir 86.3% Yew 93.8%

Oak 93.5% Maple 98.7%

Lime 84.1% Poplar 95.8%

Palm 95.4% Acer 90.6%

Birch 96.7% Bonsai 97.7%

Well done Ash class, you 
had the highest weekly 
attendance last week!

Our whole school 
attendance for last week 

was 94.8% 

Hawthorn 93.3%

Sequoia 98.3%

Sycamore 98.8%

Weekly Class Attendance for: Monday 8th May - Friday 12th 
May 2023

Please remember that it is your responsibility to call or 
report your child’s absence to the school on the day of 
your child’s absence by 8:45am at the latest. It is very 
important for safeguarding reasons that we know a 
child is safe at home with parents if they are not in 
school. It is taking a considerable amount of time for 
the office team to call and check on absences at the 
moment.

Illness:
We understand that attendance levels can be affected 
by illness, particularly colds and sickness bugs. We 
would encourage parents to send their children to 
school where possible. However, if your child has any 
sickness or diarrhoea, please keep them at home for 48 
hours following their last episode of sickness. 
If your child has a high temperature, please keep them 
home until it has gone.  



         Class Photos  

Whole Class photos and Y6 individual pictures 
are being taken Thursday 25th May 



           Sportsday 

With summer fast approaching, we are in the 
process of organising Sports Day. 

Sports day will be held over three days 4th, 5th and 
6th of July. We have reserved a second Sports day 
11th, 12th and 13th July, in case it rains. 

Following on from your positive comments last 
year, we will be splitting the school into three 
groups, with siblings participating together. 

Kidz Zone May Half Term 



Memorial Garden Opening
You’ll remember our lovely friend and 
colleague, Jo Wilson, who sadly died 
two years ago. To remember the joy 
that Jo brought to our school, we have 
created a garden in her memory. 

Today, Jo’s husband and sons officially opened the garden, leaving their own tribute to their much-loved wife and mum.



32.5 hours per week

From September 1st 2023, every 
mainstream school in Britain must 
provide 32.5 hours of schooling each 
week. 

This equates to school being open for 
6.5 hours each day and includes all 
breaks that the children may have. This 
does not apply to Nursery.

Our school day will run from 08:45 - 
15:15 each day. 

This means we will be making some 
changes to our morning entry times. 

School gates will open at 08:40 and staff 
will be on the playgrounds to help 
children to go straight to their class lines. 

School start time will be 08:45 and 
children should be lined up on the 
playground at this time. Staff will lead the 
children in at this time and gates will be 
locked almost immediately. 

Reception children should aim to be at the 
classroom door for 08:45 please. 

FROM 5th JUNE 2023…

For the Summer Term only, children will 
not be marked late until after 08:50, but 
gates will close at 08:45. 



News from EYFS

We need to increase the number of 
Nursery pupils on roll in September - 

please tell your friends about our 
fabulous provision and reserve a space 

now. 

SWIMMING ARRANGEMENTS

Wed 7/6/23 - Remaining Y6 children (not 
IOW) to swim
Wed 14/6/23 - Y6 Sequoia
Wed 21/6/23 - Y6 Sequoia
Wed 28/6/23 - Y6 Sequoia
Wed 5/6/23 - Y6 Sycamore
Wed 12/6/23 - Y6 sycamore
Wed 19/6/23 - Y6 children in school

Thurs 13th July
17:00 - 18:15

Reception, Y1, Y2 
Disco

Thurs 13th July
18:30 - 19:45

Y3, Y4, Y5 Disco

Y6 Leavers’ Disco 13/7/23 20:00 - 21:15



Summer Show 29th June

A HUGE thank you to everyone who has 
already bought tickets for our summer show 

extravaganza! Over 250 tickets have already been 
purchased with plenty more still available. 

We really appreciate your support.

Only 6 weeks left until show day!
Please make sure that you have completed permission forms 
for your child to participate, these were sent out via Parent 
Pay. (Deadline is today 19th May)

Costume letters will be sent out next week, please look out for 
these. 

We are very busy behind the scenes working hard to make our 
summer show spectacular. We cannot wait to see you all at 
the theatre!


